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Chairperson:  John Wood  Minutes Secretary:  Annette Wood 
 
1 OPENING 
 The President John Wood welcomed all present declared the meeting open at 11:00am 

 
 PRESENT – 9 Attendees 

Audrey Manion Ruth Rainsford 
Annette Wood Carol Cheetham 
Peter Gilkes Peter Bayly 
Claudia Rosser Jane Wright 
John Wood  

 

  
2 APOLOGIES 

John Morran, John Holland 
  
3 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS AGM 
 Minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting the Association convened at South Adelaide 

Squash Centre on Sunday 6 December 2020, were distributed to those present and it was moved 
by Audrey Manion and seconded by Jane Wright that the minutes of the 2020 Annual General 
Meeting of the Association, as presented, be confirmed as a true and correct record of that 
meeting. 

  

4 ANNUAL REPORT OF THE PRESIDENT – for adoption 
 President’s report was presented by John Wood (refer report) 
 Moved by Claudia Rosser, seconded by Peter Gilkes 
  
5 ANNUAL FINANCIAL REPORT – for adoption 
 Claudia Rosser presented the SAMS Financial report. Claudia Rosser SAMS Treasurer 

circulated copies of the Treasurer’s report, the audited annual financial report for the year ending 
30 June 2021, which included a Profit and Loss Statement and Balance Sheet. (refer report). 
 
Carol Cheetham presented the South Adelaide Financial report. Carol circulated copies of the 
Treasurer’s report, the audited annual financial report for the year ending 30 June 2021, which 
included a Profit and Loss Statement and Balance Sheet. (refer report). 
 
PROFIT & LOSS Statement: 
Moved by Peter Gilkes, seconded Jane Wright that the 2020/2021 Financial Report of the 
Association be accepted. 
 
Vince Rigano, CPA auditor for Squash SA, conducted an audit of the records on behalf of the 
Association and his report is attached to the financial report.   
 
 
 
 
 

MINUTES of The ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  
of The SOUTH AUSTRALIAN MASTERS  

SQUASH ASSOCIATION INC. 
 

convened at South Adelaide Squash Centre,  
2a Midera Avenue, Edwardstown  
on SUNDAY 14 November 2021 
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6 ELECTION OF ASSOCIATION OFFICERS  
 

 The chairperson declared all officers and committee positions vacant. 
The chair then called for the nominations for the position of President. 
 
Nominations were presented and the following were elected unopposed as the South Australian 
Masters Squash Association Incorporated Committee 2021/2022 
 
South Australian Masters Squash Assoc. Inc. Nomination for Committee 2021/2022 
 
The following positions have been appointed unopposed. 

 

President John Wood 

Vice President Audrey Manion 

Secretary Annette Wood 

Treasurer Claudia Rosser 

Pennant Co-Ordinator Peter Gilkes 

Member John Morran 

Member Jane Wright 

Member Ruth Rainsford 

Member To be confirmed 
 
 

Appointment of Tribunal Chairperson - Brian Richards  
 

7 Position of Association Auditor 
 Vince Rigano, CPA has agreed to continue to act as auditor on behalf of the Association. 

 
8 Report from South Adelaide Management Committee 

Presented by Carol Cheetham (refer report) 
  

9 Any other business 
Audrey Manion has agreed to remain the SAMS representative to attend the South Adelaide 
Management Committee meetings. 
 
Carol Cheetham advised there is still a need for volunteers at South Adelaide. 

  

10 Other suggestions for the incoming committee 
n/a 
 

11 MEETING CLOSURE – 11:55am 
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SAMS Presidents Report 2021 

 
Whilst covid is still with us, we have been very fortunate here in South Australia 
unlike the eastern states. However due to the pandemic in New South Wales and 
Victoria we had to again make the decision to postpone the 2021 Australian 
Masters Squash Championships which were due to be held in Adelaide until 2022. 
 
A highlight of the year is that the South Adelaide Squash Centre is now fully paid 
off. I would like that thank the South Adelaide Management committee and all 
their volunteers for all their efforts and this is an outstanding achievement only 15 
years after purchasing the centre. In particular I would like to thank Carol 
Cheetham, Lynton Heddle, Peter Eggars and John Holland who have been 
volunteers at South Adelaide since we purchased the centre. 
 
On behalf of our committee I would like to also thank all of our volunteers and that 
doesn’t just include the committee and controllers but also all the people that help 
out the controllers. 
  
I would like to thank the current SAMS committee for all the work they have done 
throughout the year and I would encourage you all to renominate again. 
Peter Bayly has been our pennant controller for a number of years now and he 
has indicated that he will be stepping down from that role. I would like to personally 
thank him for the work he has done as SAMS pennant controller. 
 
In closing I would like to encourage everyone to consider joining the SAMS 
Committee. 
 

 
John Wood 
South Australian Masters Squash President 
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SOUTH ADELAIDE SQUASH CENTRE 

Management Committee Annual Report 
SAMS AGM 14th November 2021 at SASC 

 
The Covid-19 pandemic has remained an issue throughout the year and we have been extremely 
fortunate in South Australia to lose minimal time in our sport and the Centre has been able to remain 
open (apart from a short lockdown) and maintain our income. 
 
As I write this report, we have finalised all payments for the South Adelaide Squash Centre and it is now 
wholly owned by South Australian Masters Squash. We are now looking into the viability of building on 
another two courts at the centre and I have attached a concept plan for the addition. There are a number 
of steps that we need to take before we can come up with a proposition for the SAMS Committee to 
consider. 
 
We need to secure adequate parking to comply with the council’s development conditions. To this end 
we have negotiated with the shopping centre located behind our courts and have an in principal 
agreement to use 15 carparks after shopping hours. 
 
The next hurdle is to arrange a noise survey and ensure that the neighbours will not oppose our plans. 
Once we have these conditions covered, we can submit the proposal to council and submit our 
application to the government for a development grant. 
 
When we took over the centre, we realised that a five-court centre would be difficult to run on a 
commercial basis – we have been fortunate to be able to run on a volunteer staffing basis since we 
started but we have to be prepared that in future we may have to work with paid staff. To ensure the 
ongoing viability of our centre we need to increase the income which would be achieved with the addition 
of the two courts. Of course, the ultimate approval for any addition would rest with the South Australian 
Masters Squash Association and its members. 
 
Basically, the staged approach is: 

1. Confirm parking arrangements 
2. Measure noise and address neighbour concerns 
3. Apply for Council approval 
4. Finalise design 
5. Seek agreement from SAMS committee to proceed 
6. Apply for development grant 
7. Commence construction 

 
The junior program, under guidance from Jay Molloy, continues to grow and we have been recognised 
as one of the best in the state. Our juniors are steadily improving and their rankings are also impressive 
– they are also enjoying their involvement which is key to keeping them in our sport. 
 
Each year we award the Jack Wass Scholarship to a South Adelaide junior – this scholarship was 
instigated in memory of Jack Wass in 2016 and is awarded to an applicant who demonstrate keenness, 
positive team attitude, ability and regularity of attendance. This year the $250 Scholarship was awarded 
to Olivia van Zon – a most worthy recipient and we look forward to watching her development and trust 
that the scholarship will further develop her enthusiasm for our game. 
 
The volunteers at South Adelaide do a marvellous job and without their support we would not be enjoying 
the success we have with our facility. A huge thank you to everyone who gives their time in whatever 
capacity – we are fortunate to have people who can assist in all areas, from administration through to 
maintenance and repairs. While on the subject of maintenance, we are still compiling our list of skilled 
members who can help with the upkeep of the centre and if you can see any area you can assist with, 
please contact Carol at the South Adelaide Squash Centre. 
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In closing, I wish to thank the other members of the Committee of Management, Carol Cheetham, Jo 
Connolly, Lynton Heddle, Peter Eggers and SAMS delegate Audrey Manion, for their commitment and 
support over the past year. A special thank you to Peter Eggers who retired from the committee in June 
– many of the small maintenance tasks had been addressed by Peter in the past, and his contribution 
has been truly appreciated. 
 
 
 
JOHN HOLLAND 
Chair – SASC Management Committee 
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